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M E M O R A N D U M
TO:
Cabinet Secretaries, Division Directors, Agency Heads, Human Resources Directors, 


Labor Relations Directors, Chief Financial Officers
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FROM:
Paul Dietl, Chief Human Resources Office   
DATE:
July 6, 2016
RE:
Military Leave
This memo is to notify you that HRD is implementing Chapter 304 of the Acts of 2014 which is a change to the benefit Commonwealth employees receive who are called to duty by the National Guard.   HRD will assist agencies in implementing this change.
In 2014, the Legislature passed Chapter 307 of the Acts of 2014 (An Act Relative To Defense Policies of the Commonwealth) and was signed by Governor Patrick.  This Act amended previous statute, correcting an anomaly that allowed state employees ordered to full-time training duty (FTTD) by the Adjutant General to receive greater benefits than state employees called to active service by the Federal Government and sent overseas.  Under the amended law, Commonwealth employees who are ordered to service of the armed services of the Commonwealth for FTTD, receive their full state pay for the first 30 consecutive days of training.  After 30 consecutive days, they receive their regular base pay as a state employee, reduced by any amount received from the Federal Government.

The Commonwealth will be implementing the amendments to the law effective July 24, 2016.  Employees will notice the change in their August 12, 2016 pay advice.
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